Approved Minutes:  Faculty Welfare and Personnel Policy Committee, Mar. 31, 2010
Members:

	Brad Mogen - Chair
	Dennis Cooper *
	Blake Fry 

	Joseph Gathman
	Rellen Hardtke
	Nan Jordahl

	Neil Kraus *
	Craig Morris *
	Mary-Alice Muraski  *

	Donna Robole *
	J. Michael Roy *
	


* Absent

Call to Order: Brad Mogen called the meeting to order at 12:05 a.m.
Approval of Minutes of the February 17, 2010 meeting

Quorum was not present.  Vote not taken.

Chair’s Report
Revised AP-43 proposal (salary for teaching summer/J-Term courses): Final draft has gone to Deans’ Council, final budgeting meeting will be next week, then proposal will go to Senate for vote in late April.

Collective bargaining:  Senate will discuss the matter at next meeting.  A guiding committee is being formed, and a union representative from American Federation of Teachers has been assigned to UWRF campus.

New Business:
Administration is interested in participating in Star Tribune’s “Best Workplace” survey, and will ask employees to consider filling out survey.

Continuing Business:
Syllabus language on portable devices: Gregg Heinselman at Student Affairs wrote proposed language for use on syllabi.

Strategic Plan - proposal to increase sabbaticals:  Chair presented proposed draft memo to President of Senate to recommend new wording of Strategic Plan Goal 7.3.1 to state that faculty should be allowed to take sabbatical once every ten years.

Meeting Adjourned at 1:00 PM
